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December 28, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott,
This letter transmits a motion and report that responds to the following elements of Ordinance 18326:
· Section 18, which requires a report analyzing the potential for allowing marijuana uses in Neighborhood Business (NB) zones in unincorporated King County;
· Section 19, which requires a report analyzing the potential for allowing marijuana uses in the Urban Reserve (UR) and Rural Area-10 (RA-10) zones in unincorporated King County and a motion accepting the report; and
· Section 20, which requires a report describing the marijuana industry in King County and the impacts of retail stores and marijuana processors on the residents of unincorporated King County.
The report’s findings include:
· Existing zoning is sufficient to meet the state’s allotment of retail licenses, and allow for further dispersion of retailers;
· Existing zoning is sufficient to absorb any producer/processor licenses that choose to move to unincorporated areas;
· There have not been substantial or widespread negative impacts to unincorporated area residents from legal marijuana businesses;

· Prohibition policies in some King County cities, as well as market forces, have contributed to an inequitable concentration of marijuana businesses in unincorporated areas with high percentages of people of color, low income families, and people with limited English proficiency;

· Marijuana retail does not meet the definition and purpose of the NB zone, and;

· Marijuana retail, production, and processing do not meet the definition and purpose of the UR zone.
The report’s recommendations include:

· Request that the WSLCB lower the at-large retail allotment by nine (equal to the number of cities that have prohibited marijuana uses);
· Add special overlays to CB and RB properties in North Highline and Skyway, limiting the number of retailers in each area to four (existing businesses would be considered legal non-conforming);
· In CB zones with pedestrian-oriented overlays (downtown White Center, Skyway, Vashon town core), disallow producers and processors;
· No changes to allowed uses in the NB zone;
· No changes to allowed uses in the UR zone, and;
· No changes to allowed uses or development conditions in the RA-10 zone.
This proposed motion and report pertains directly to the Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government goal in the King County Strategic Plan.  The report provides the community and King County with important data and information to help evaluate the impacts of marijuana industry in King County.  By conducting transparent evaluation of marijuana uses, it ensures the County operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public.
It is estimated that the report required 350 staff hours to produce.  The cost of report preparation is estimated at $19,311, including only staff salary and benefit costs.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0385.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review
